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GRACE 

Thank you to our teachers and children for sharing lovely Mother’s Day services this 

week. You brought a smile to many faces.  

Well done to our swimmers who represented Deanery at the recent Sutton Schools 

Swimming Gala.  Our children were so encouraging of each other and enjoyed a 

triumphant atmosphere; winning the girls trophy, we werejoint winners of the relay 

competition, our boys came second and Deanery also came second overall. Thank you to all 

of our parents for your support. 

The recent presentation from the PCSO School liaison officer, provided some starkling 

statistics on e-safety.  Please see the on-line safety post -for specific guidance.  

Look out for the MSFORMS to attend the Parent’s Mental Health Awareness presentation.    

 

Emily 2R 

All of Year 3 

  

Winter RHM 

Matilda 5T 
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Pupil Voice 
 

Grace RHM - "We went to church as it is nearly Mother's day and we have been looking at 

what is in Kenya." 

Keziah 1B – “We went on a trip to Jones’ Wood. We did a colour hunt, a mini beast hunt and 

built a home for creature. It was fantastic!” 

Jack 3F – “Everyone's singing in church was very beautiful.” 

Thomas 3F – “I think the parents walked away with a big smile on their face because of our 

mother's day church service.”  

Jacob 5T - "I have loved our maths topic - decimals, fractions and percentages - because I 

wanted to cover percentages and I am feeling very confident with percentages now." 

Ella 5T - "I have really enjoyed Enrichment so far. I am doing outdoor adventures and I like it 

because the teacher and the activities are both really fun." 

Year 6: This week we made spring rolls as we have been looking at Asian cuisine that has come 

to Britain through migration. We designed, made and evaluated our own version of a spring 

roll. 

Emma – “I could've eaten a million of them.” 

Zac – “I wouldn't change anything next time because they were perfect.” 

 

 

Mother’s Day 

Thank you to KS1 and Y3 children and staff for the wonderful Mother’s Day services 

held at St John’s Church this week. 

  The children did us and you proud and raised lots of smiles and even a few tears! 

Thank you to the mums and family members who have been 

sharing their children’s book recommendations with us as part of 

our Mother’s Day competition. We won’t announce the winners 

and spoil the surprise just yet, but we do look forward to sharing 

the recommendations with you.                     

 

 

 



  

  

Walk to School 

Deanery have hit the spring WOW Walk of Fame Challenge! We are currently in 

fourth position on the national leader board!!  Well done everyone and thank you 

for your continued support @livingstreets 

 

  #WalkToSchool #WOWWalkOfFame 

Stamp recycling 

We have just sent three envelopes full of used stamps to the 

@RNIB for their stamp appeal. They recycle the stamps and 

use them to fund the great work they do.  Thanks for your 

ongoing support #charity #recycle #RNIB 

Please continue to send your used stamps to the school 

office so that we can continue to support this worthwhile 

initiative 

Easter Services 

 

Our Easter Service for KS2 will be held at St John’s Church and will be led by Year 5 

on Wednesday 29th March 2023 at 2pm. Only one parent per child from Year 5 will 

be invited to attend due to capacity restrictions at church. All children from KS2 will 

attend the service.  

 

Our Easter Service for Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 will be held at St John’s Church on 

Monday 27th March 2023 at 2pm and one parent per child will be invited to attend.  

 

We will need walkers to help on the day and also for the rehearsals – so if you are 

able to help then please look out for the communication via class teachers.  

 

 

  

  

 



 

  

Response to Curriculum Evening feedback 

If you are looking for recommendations of books for your children to read, 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/ has recommendations for each year group. Their lists of books are 

carefully put together to make it easier to find high quality, engaging and interesting books to 

instil a reading for pleasure culture and encourage children to read at home. 

It also has some great tips as to why reading is so important and how to read with your child and 

the kinds of questions you can ask. 

March 2023 recommendations 

 

 

 

The Way of Dog by Zana Fraillon, 

illustrated by Sean Buckingham 
Carnegie Award-nominated Zana Fraillon returns with this 

startlingly inventive verse novel. When orphaned puppy Scruffity 

finds himself alone, he begins a quest to find somewhere to call 

home. Imbued with resilience, grit, determination and the power 

of friendship, this is a rewarding text to read alongside classics 

such as The Call of the Wild and Watership Down. 

Tourmaline and The Island of Elsewhere by Ruth Lauren  

When a good-hearted crocodile ventures away from the pond to 

explore, the other animals are very scared! But each animal soon 

sees a different side to this friendly crocodile. A very clever and 

stylish picture book, the charming illustrations are filled with 

expression and character. Great to encourage inference and 

book to read and share. 

School Dinners Price Increase 

The school dinner price will increase to £2.70 per meal with effect from 17 April 
2023. Our in house catering team work really hard to ensure our children can enjoy 
a home-cooked school lunch created with good quality fresh ingredients.  

Unfortunately, over the last 12 months we have been subject to significant 
increases in costs; with a 200% increase to gas and electricity costs, increases of 
over 10% in relation to salary related costs and increasing food costs. As with all 
schools, our funding is reducing in comparison to rising costs and we therefore 
need to pass on part of this cost to our parents. 

We believe that the price still provides value for money and we understand the 
importance of serving hot lunches, so you can be sure that your child receives a 
nutritious meal in school each day. 

 

 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/


 
  

Mental Health and Wellbeing Update 
 
The five ways of Wellbeing have been designed to help us to live a mentally healthy life 

 

  
  

Our whole school wellbeing focus this half term is  Take Notice! 

 
 
 
 
Look out for our monthly mental health and wellbeing newsletter coming soon! 
 
 
 
 
 

                                         

            
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/


Online Safety 

National Online Safety #WakeUpWednesday guides have got some top tips on helping children and young 

people to build their digital resilience – minimising the impact of #OnlineSafety threats  

Download >> https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides 

 

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides
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